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Garda Commissioner Noirin O’Sullivan                        (‘cc’ interested parties) 
Garda Headquarters 
Pheonix Park 
Dublin 8                       August 31st 2015 
 

Commissioner O’Sullivan, 

Previous correspondence refers. We write again in specific context of our letters to you 
dated July 1st and August 3rd last, as well as nine letters previously sent which have either 
been ignored, deferred, not properly responded to – or otherwise redirected down the 
proverbial ‘bottomless rabbit hole’ at Garda HQ.  

The so-called ‘responses’ issuing at the hand of Superintendent Frank Walsh and others at 
Garda HQ ostensibly ‘on your behalf’ are so blatantly contemptuous, contrived, evasive and 
calculating, that to refer to them in any other format would be an affront to decency. 
Reinterpreting our legitimate requests for information as ‘complaints’ – so they can then be 
redirected to a toothless GSOC (where YOU assign the Garda Investigating Officers) is a ploy 
that has worn far too thin Ms O’Sullivan. As Garda Commissioner, you have NO lawful 
excuse for NOT providing us with the information required to lodge criminal complaints and 
a civil action in the Courts. Redirecting our correspondence elsewhere without answering 
any of our questions is a clear and blatant attempt to interfere with justice. Likewise, you 
have NO excuse for NOT tackling the multiple instances of criminality and cover-ups by 
Garda Management ongoing under your watch. 

We have no intention of continuing this farcical merry-go-round with supposed ‘public 
servants’ while multiple abuses of the law and the Constitution get swept under the carpet. 
These thinly-veiled efforts by you and your subordinates to avoid accountability for this 
shambolic state of affairs are not going unnoticed by the public, nor is your obvious scorn 
for the people whom you have solemnly sworn to ‘protect and serve.’ You are a citizen of 
this country too Ms O’Sullivan, and if you perpetrate crimes against other citizens – or in any 
way direct or facilitate the same – then you too may expect to be held accountable under 
the law. 

Accordingly, and for the purposes of transparency and accountability, this letter is being 
copied to your private residence, along with a copy of our letter of August 3rd last, so there 
can be no doubt or discussion that you personally have been fully apprised of the situation. 

We also attach a copy of the Power of Attorney letter as signed by Mr Joe Doocey so as to 
eliminate any further excuses you may attempt to deploy for NOT providing us with the 
information required to make a formal criminal complaint and take action in the Courts. 

We now formally place you on Notice that any failure or refusal to furnish us with the 
required information within seven days, will result in you personally facing criminal charges 
in the Courts for interfering with, obstructing and/or perverting the course of justice. 

Trusting the position is clear. 

Stephen Manning, also on behalf of Joe Doocey. 

c/o Belcarra, Castlebar, Co. Mayo     

(A member of Integrity Ireland, and prospective independent candidate for Mayo) 
 

 


